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  Facility #: 6385 

 
August 21, 2025 
 
Henry Palmer 
Delta Western, LLC 
450 Alaskan Way S, Suite 707 
Seattle, WA 98104 
 
Subject:   Delta Western Sitka Samson Oil Discharge Prevention and Contingency Plan, 

DEC Plan #: 25-CP-5295; Sufficient for Public Review and Public Notice 
Instructions 

 
Dear Mr. Palmer: 
 
The Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) received a new plan application 
package for the Delta Western Sitka Samson Oil Discharge Prevention and Contingency Plan on 
August 15, 2025. The application package was submitted for evaluation as required by the state's oil 
and hazardous substances pollution control regulations, 18 AAC 75.   
 
The application package was determined “sufficient for review” as defined in 18 AAC 75.990 on 
August 21, 2025 and will be reviewed in accordance with the procedures outlined in 18 AAC 75.455.  
Additional information may be requested, based on DEC's technical review and comments received 
during the public comment period.  The review schedule is designated as follows: 
 
Start of public comment period (Day One): August 26, 2025 
 
End of public comment period (Day 30); public comments and  
requests for additional information due by 11:59 pm: September 25, 2025 
 
A single public notice of this application must be published by DEC as required by 18 AAC 
75.455(b)(5). It will be posted on the Alaska Online Public Notice system at 
https://aws.state.ak.us/OnlinePublicNotices/ before Day One. Please review the enclosed notice 
for accuracy and contact me within 5 working days if any changes are necessary. 
 
The plan will be available at DEC’s website 
(http://dec.alaska.gov/Applications/SPAR/PublicMVC/IPP/CPlansUnderReview) for public 
review starting on Day One.  
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If you have any questions, please contact me at 907-538-3948 or tessa.gottlob@alaska.gov. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tessa Gottlob  
Environmental Program Specialist 
 
 
Enclosures: Draft Public Notice 
 
cc with enclosure:    

Jason Jones, DEC 
Rachael Krajewski, DEC 
Christina Bentz, NorthStar Energy 
Samantha Hinze, NorthStar Energy  
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